Minutes of Church Council Meeting May 7, 2017

Present: Thomas Koehl, Glenda Eastridge, Denny Wolz, Amy Wolz, Buzz Trexler, Bonnie West, Bill West

The meeting was called to order with prayer from Glenda.

Treasurer's report: Financial report is being published weekly in the Green Sheet. General fund balance has rebounded from a low in January. Conference strategy coming out at Annual Conference. Number of districts is being reduced in conference, due to restructuring.

Trustees: Family Promise has not completely moved out. They plan to be finished sometime this week. They have quite a number of keys to be turned back in to us. We may change the locks again. Still discussing what to do with the stained glass window panes. The sign needs to be cleaned. The water bill has been higher lately, so there may still be a leak somewhere.

UMM: Good attendance at breakfast; Steve Grosch has been helping Bill every month.

UMW: Glenda reported that they will present the Legacy Award to Elizabeth Franklin next week.

Mission: Still have about 7 buckets for Hands On Mission; Glenda will buy about 5 more. Need to take up special offering for Mission Offering, going to Zimbabwe. Meeting for support church for Family Promise—several church members have said that they would be willing to participate. A motion was made and seconded to become a support church. The motion passed.

Service Adventures: An Appachian Trail acquaintance of Buzz's contacted him about the possibility of a small group of hikers staying at the church over the weekend of Memorial Day. Trustees agreed.

The council then did a walk-through of the church to assess needs after the departure of Family Promise. A list was compiled.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Bonnie West Recording Secretary